
'Focus' Report for April 2012  

Edlesborough Parish Council (including Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall) News  

Council Tax 

Bucks CC and Aylesbury Vale District Council have agreed to freeze Council Tax for 2012/13 and the 
Parish Council will not be increasing the Precept which will remain at £64,000.00 for the third year 
running. 

Bus Stops 

The Bus Stop cage at the top of Edlesborough High Street has been increased in size to allow buses 
to pull in and out more safely and to endeavour to avoid the parking of vehicles towards the junction 
with Leighton Road (A1416). 

Information on who to contact at Edlesborough Parish Council 

Edlesborough Memorial Hall Bookings Beverley Douglas 01525 222049 

e-mail: bluebellbev@gmail.com 

Enquires/concerns regarding the Memorial Hall, 
Pavilion, Playground and Green 

Beverley Douglas 01525 222049 

e-mail: bluebellbev@gmail.com 

Faulty streetlights Bev Sage 01525 229358 

e-mail: assistant.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Allotments Bev Sage 01525 229358 

e-mail: assistant.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Burials and Cemetery enquiries Bev Sage 01525 229358 

e-mail: assistant.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

All other enquiries to be addressed to the Clerk Lin Sargeant 01525 220859 

e-mail: parish.council.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Edlesborough Cemetery 

In order to remind parishioners that the Cemetery is a Lawn Cemetery small amendments have been 
made to the Rules and Regulations copies of which have been sent to local Funeral Directors and 
will, in future, be sent to Grantees when purchasing the Exclusive Right of Burial. The updated Rules 
and Regulations can be made available by contacting the Assistant Clerk, Bev Sage. 

Proposed Luton Airport Expansion Plan 

Information will be reported as soon as it becomes available. 

Aylesbury Vale District Council – Change to Recycling schedules 



The changes in the collection of bins will be commenced throughout the District from June 2012. 
Information leaflets will in due course be affixed to the existing bins giving information as to when this 
will affect Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall. Households are being encouraged to sign up and take 
advantage of the new optional garden waste service which will be a fortnightly kerbside service 
operating between February and November collecting all grass cuttings, twigs and small branches, 
weeds and hedge trimmings in a new 240-litre brown wheeled bin. The annual cost to households will 
be £36. Information leaflets have been place at the Surgery in Cow Lane and Edlesborough Stores & 

Post Office. To sign up for this service either go online at www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk or 

telephone 01296 585237. Please Note that the existing Green Sacks for garden waste are still 
available until September 2012 and can be obtained from Mrs. Sue Parker, 14 Brownlow Avenue, 
Edlesborough.  

  

Full details of all General Purpose Committee Meeting and Parish Council Meeting minutes are 
available on the parish website www.edlesborough.gov.uk after they have been approved and signed 
at the following meeting.  

Lin Sargeant – Clerk to Edlesborough Parish Council - Tel. 01525 220859    E-mail: 
parish.council.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk  

Beverly Sage – Assistant Clerk to Edlesborough Parish Council – 01525 229358   E-mail: 
assistant.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk  

Edlesborough Memorial Hall Booking Secretary: Beverley Douglas – Tel. 01525 222049    E-mail: 
bluebellbev@gmail.com  

Parish Council Website: www.edlesborough.gov.uk  


